
 
 

 

Prep School 
 
Sports Report WC 1st May 2023 
 

Friday 28th April  
 

U11 Cricket v Queen Mary’s 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Three very even cricket matches were contested between Gateways and Queen Mary’s on a 
warm afternoon in North Yorkshire.  
 
Played on the opposition’s AstroTurf, the pitch was divided into three even sections which 
provided a perfect playing area for the three games.  
 
It was the first outing for both schools and would have most likely been the first cricket match 
ever for some! That considered, it was a superb effort from all concerned.  
 
Both groups of players will have gleaned a great deal from the matches with regards to tactics, 
skills and the nuances of the game however, most of all, they all looked to be really enjoying 
themselves! Thank you to all who took part.  
 
Mr Simon Scholfield  
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Tuesday 2nd May 
 

U9 Cricket Festival – Cundall Manor  
 

 

 
 
A lovely afternoon of competition with 16 of our Year 3 and 4 children taking part in a well 
organised and well-run event over at Cundall Manor.  
 
Conditions were perfect with the rain staying away and the sun even popping out once or 
twice! Each of our two teams played three matches coming out on top in 4 out of the 6 they 
played.  
 
The hard work done back in the sports hall, particularly with regards to bowling paid dividend 
as, we can honestly say, the Gateways teams looked the most accomplished in this 
department.  
 
Thank you to our hosts and thank you to all the children who took part who made it such a 
fabulous event!  
 
 
Mr Simon Scholfield 
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